
 
 
 
 
Dear Chairman Larson and Members of the Senate Judiciary Committee: 
 
We oppose House Bill 1298, which seeks to block transgender youth from 
participating in 
athletics. House Bill 1298 is discriminatory, contrary to federal law and athletic 
policies, in opposition to positive social development, and inconsistent with science. 
 
House Bill 1298 puts North Dakota at odds with federal law. On January 20, 2021, 
President Biden signed an Executive Order on Preventing and Combating 
Discrimination on the Basis of Gender Identity or Sexual Orientation. This Order 
states, “Every person should be treated with respect and dignity and should be able 
to live without fear, no matter who they are or whom they love. Children should be 
able to learn without worrying about whether they will be denied access to the 
restroom, the locker room, or school sports.” States that fail to comply with this 
law risk federal legal action and the loss of federal education funding. 
 
House Bill 1298 further ignores established policies created by the National 
Collegiate 
Athletic Association (NCAA) in 2011 and the North Dakota High School Athletic 
Association in 2015, which specifically addresses and supports the participation of 
transgender athletes. The NCAA has removed postseason and championship 
events in states with laws that violate their policy. 
 
The ability to participate in sports has been well documented to have a positive 
effect on mental health in kids of all ages. Involvement in sports, particularly as a 
member of a sports team, is an important way for youth to develop psychosocially 
and help form their social identity. Sports participation helps athletes develop self-
esteem, correlates positively with overall mental health, and appears to have a 
protective effect against suicide. This is of particular importance due to the fact that 
risk factors for suicide are already dramatically higher in transgendered children 
with studies showing 56% of youth who identified as transgender reporting previous 
suicidal ideation, and 31% reporting a previous suicide attempt. Keeping 
transgender students connected with fellow peers and participating in activities is 
vital for their development and mental health. 
 
In 2017, a systemic review of medical literature found, “There is no direct or 
consistent research suggesting transgender female individuals (or male individuals) 
have an athletic advantage at any stage of their transition (e.g. cross-sex 
hormones, gender-confirming surgery).” Any disingenuous attempts to defend this 
law by suggesting otherwise is flatly contradicted by research. There is simply no 
place in North Dakota for the discriminatory policies proposed in Bill 1298 and we 
urge you to vote no. 
 

Sincerely, 



 

Grant Syverson, MD 
Luis Casas, MD 
David Newman, MD 
Kathy Anderson, MD 
Brenda Thurlow, MD 
Tracie Newman, MD, MPH 
Rebecca Schreier, MD 
Natalie Dvorak, MD 
Amy Oksa, MD 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sarah Paur, CPNP 

Jagila Minso, MD 
Chris Tiongson, MD 
Barbara Bentz, MD 
Maria Weller, MD 
Gabriela Balf, MD, MPH 
Stephen Tinguely, MD 
Julie Erpelding-Kenien, MD 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kurt Kooyer, MD 
Bonnie Kvistad, MD 

Rebecca Preussler, PsyD 
Justin Horner, MD 
Alex Thompson, MD 
Brandon Meyer, MD 
Stephanie Antony, MD 
Vanessa Nelson, MD 
Jenifer Jones-Dees, MD 


